
 

CMT&FOA Minutes 
 

 
 

Thursday, January 9, 2014 

Shrewsbury High School 
 

7:00 P.M. 
 

 

1. Financial Update – from Peter Zona. 

Balance – 9/30/13 - $10,928.84; Balance – 12/31/13 - $11,522.84. 

September 30 - December 31, 2013 – Deposits - $1035.00; Withdrawals - $436.00. 

Biggest Expense - $385.00 – Bollinger’s Insurance 

Report accepted, and passed unanimously. 
             

2. Current Dues/Paying Members – Confirm current membership status – Updated on the web 

site 1/13/2014.  Those wishing to update their dues, or to become an official, are encouraged to 

contact Charlie Butterfield, Membership and Equipment Manager at: cbutter51@hotmail.com. 

Additional Rule Books/Case Books will be available at our March meeting.  New members and 

current members interesting in acquiring or replacing hats, shirts, and jackets, should contact 

Charlie expressing interest and size needed. 
 

3. Information On Upcoming Meets 
 

a. District E Winter Availability – Jerry Frew, Meet Director, circulated a sign-up sheet for 

those interested in working the District Indoor Meet at Fitchburg on Saturday, February 

8
th

.  Jerry can be contacted at:  jfrew8083@charter.net 

b. Spring Dates 

FSU – April 5th & 19th (12 Officials).  Contact:  jjellison@fitchburgstate.edu 

            February 8th - Winter Meet @ Fitchburg HS - DII in the a.m., DI in the p.m.  

            May 3rd - Relays – Girls @ Nashoba, Boys @ St. John’s 

            May 17th – Class – Girls @ Shrewsbury, Boys @ Lunenburg  

      Pen & Dec. – at Holy Cross – June 2nd, 3rd, 4th 

                  Weight – at Lunenburg – June 2nd
  

c. Mid-Wach Meets – Members interested in working MWL meets should contact Rich Riley 

at: athdir@charter.net, or richriley440@yahoo.com.  Rich gave out handouts, and 

explained assignment process. 

d. Worcester & Colonial League – Members interested in working these meets should contact 

Gerry Pastner at:  gpas38@hotmail.com. 
 

4. Clinics – Starters Duties; Relays & Handoffs (both recommended at the Oct. ‘13 meeting). 

Both of these areas were presented via PowerPoint.  Input and discussion on each was provided 

by those members present.   
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Further discussion was generated regarding fees for starters who bring their own pistol and 

shells.  Cost of providing their own shells was brought up with prices ranging from $5 to $17 

per box.  Proposal was presented and supported that an additional amount of $15 be including 

for officials who supply both at dual meets.  Rich Riley will bring this up at future Athletic 

Director meetings. 

 

5. Other – Suggestions for our March Meeting regarding clinics included javelin & scoring in the 

field events (high jump & pole vault mentioned specifically).  Review of proper measurement 

for field events was also discussed, along with the possibility of demonstrating proper starting 

technique on the track. 

  

6. Next Meeting – Thursday, March 13
th

, 7:00 P.M., Shrewsbury High School 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Christopher B. Woods 

President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Web Site:  http://www.mstca.org/CMTFOA/index.html 
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